November 14, 1957

Mr. T. C. King

T. C. King Pipe & Foundry Company
Post Office Box 788

Anniston, Alabama

Dear Tom:

I have the copy of your letter of November 13, 1957 addressed to Mr.
McElroy, our new Secretary of Defense, and wish to sincerely thank you
for it.

I commend you for your thinking and your courageous assertion of your
thoughts, and assure you that this is pretty much the thinking of most of
the responsible people throughout the length and breadth of this great
country.

I have had the honor of meeting Mr. McElroy and think he is a very fine
gentleman who recognizes the potential of the Army in the missile and
satellite program, and is a vast improvement over the pig-headed ape
that he succeeded.

I am attaching hereto an autostatic copy of a cartoon sent to me by a
friend that appeared in last Sunday's issue of the Memphis "Commercial
Appeal, " thinking that you will appreciate it and knowing that you will
concur wholeheartedly with the artist.

I hear of you indirectly through Cliff Taylor from time to time and just
wish that it were so that we saw more of each other personally.

Thanking you again for the copy of your letter, and with warmest per-
sonal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Robert K. Bell
RK B:mfl
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Noveimber 13,1957

Hon. Neil H, McElroy
Secretary of Defense
Washington,D,Ce.

Dear Secretarys
Attached are recent clippings from Alabama Press,

First, let me state that I am unknown to Colonel
John C, Wickerson. From all that I have read in the
press he made a great personal sacrifice for the defense
of this country and his reward was exile,

From all that I can gather from the press reports
this is a second Billy Mitchell case.

If General Medaris and the General of the Third
corgl Area had the same thinking as Nickerson, things
would have turned out differently.

When the defense of this country is at stake
polotical maneuvering for self is not as admirable as the
courage shown by Nickerson.

From all I know, which was information obtained
from the press, it would appear that Nickerson should
be decorated, restored to active duty and returned to
Redstone Arsenal in commands It would not be a misthkke
to promo$e him to a Major General and remove Medaris.

My words are strong, but come from a loyal American
who does not want to be sold down the river politics
in such a serious matter involving iotlo\ut between Army,
Wavy and Air Force at the expense of the Natlional Defense.

Yours truly, .
vaf/
Te Co King
Bnels
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December L, 1957

Mr. Robert K. Bell

c/o Bell, Morring & Richardson
Attorneys at Law

610-1l; Terry-Hutchens Building
Huntsville, Alabama

Dear Mr, Bell:

I am enclosing copy of letter received from The Adjutant
General, together with copy of my reply.

I also enclose copy of letter to Mr, McElroy, Secretary of
Defense, endeavoring to get my interest and thoughts to the
proper person, The legal procedure is all I got out of it,

I hope for better results, but doubt obtaining same.

Sincerely,

%4

Te Ce King

TCK/1ts

MEMBER CAST IRON S PLPECENETERUTE
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Hovember 13th, copy of which is attached, was ane
Adjutant Gemeral, very clearly outlining the legal
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different
if a man was capable of directing Scientists and
in this direction why not use him?

I would appreciate ny commnications being referred to v,

James Re
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Yours very tﬂh.
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